

Connect to Protect Los Angeles Schools Subcommittee Meeting

Date: 5/22/13

Time: 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Location: Downtown Magnets High School

Mission: To mobilize the community and create structural change to reduce HIV/AIDS among young gay and bisexual men of color.
Meeting Attendees:
Present: Hector Ornelas, Susan Walker, Alonso Machuca, Milton Smith, Mauricio Franco, Lenee Richards, Jamill Sallie, Rebekah Morgan, Lambert Talley, Daniel Solis, Erin Hart
Phone: Shane Jenkins, Carol Magee
Facilitator: Hector Ornelas
Minutes taken by: Hector Ornelas
Meeting called to order: 2:15 p.m.

Agenda Item	Discussion	Resolution / Follow-Up
1. Welcome	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Introductions made. Minutes from previous meeting reviewed and approved. 	
2. Review SCOs	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SCO#89: Lenee met with Student Health Services staff, Rick Robles about 2 months ago. Lenee suggested touching bases w/ Rick at Student Health Services prior to panel discussion tomorrow. • SCO#95: Mayor’s partnerships schools are revising policies. It was suggested C2P co-chairs, Kieta and Sofia, to write a letter to the mayor to see if they can attend a C2PLA meeting. Schools to work with on revising MOU are: Washington Prep, Santee, Manual Arts, Roosevelt HS. • SCO#98: Some traction has been made. Need to solidify. • SCO#110, 111, 112: GSA may be doing some work behind the scenes. • SCO#124: Board passed policy. Milton is working with Student Services to work on implementation. Suggestion was made to wait until after summer. Currently working on “safe group” to be facilitated by PPLA or CHLA. • SCO#125: Need to connect with principal and lock in dates/times for 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lenee, Mauricio, Alonso, and Hector will speak to Rick tomorrow to see how we can collaborate to meet C2P goals at LACC. • Milton to f/u w/ Kieta and Sofia. • Mauricio and Milton will f/u w/ Trish at UCLA LMSA. Vincent will connect w/ Latino and LGBT LMSA at USC. • Milton will f/u w/ GSA members and will give an update at next meeting. • Milton will continue to work with Compton Unified. • Shane will be meeting with principal

	<p>presentations.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SCO#126: No traction yet. Shane suggested f/u w/ Erin. 	<p>next week and will ask for best times to present. Mauricio will do sex positive presentation.</p>
3. LACC Panel Discussion	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Panel discussion will be held tomorrow from 3-6 pm. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Panelists will include Shane, Lenee, Grissel, LACC student and BSU member, and youth from APLA. ○ Lenee suggested having breakout sessions to find out what students want to see on campus and how they can activate to promote a sex positive environment. ○ Discussed importance of f/u and keeping up the momentum through other activities throughout the year. ○ Suggested having a Summer session leadership training. Suggestion of bring Magic Johnson Foundation (Shane) in to do such training. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Mauricio will give summary of panel discussion findings at next meeting. • Mauricio, Lenee, and Alonso to continue working with BSU and Student Health Services on continuing momentum. • F/u w/ Shane?
4. Other College Updates	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Vincent working with Models of Pride to include new CDC HIV Latino Campaign. 	
5. High School Updates	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Dyke and Rebecca will be graduating. Jamill will continue to work with C2PLA on addressing sexual health issues at DMHS. • Project U update: Tool kit packets are ready. Tim will begin distributing packets either by end of semester or beginning of Fall. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ 15 schools are onboard. ○ Susan asked if there would be a student condom “call to action”. Tim stated that there would be messaging regarding condom use. ○ Goal is for students to spread the word about Project U. ○ Milton suggested using C2PLA members to spread the word as well. He suggested connecting agencies to Project U so that the community is aware of it and students feel more comfortable and welcomed when visiting these agencies. ○ Tim working with GSA to launch Project U. Members suggested using GSA to spearhead street team. ○ There will also be some online STD training for staff and peer health educators. ○ Tim also shared that there are other grants coming in that will 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tim to share names of schools that will be part of Project U launch.

	target LGBT and YMSM.	
6. DMHS Resource Guide	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Susan currently working on mapping out clinic sites. Stated will be unique because students are bussed in from different areas of LAC. • Milton suggested using “secret shoppers” to ensure clinics on resource guide really are youth friendly. Susan loved this idea and suggested also developing literature to inform clinics on how they can improve and be more youth friendly. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Questionnaire was used in a previous project. Milton suggested brainstorming to create a new questionnaire. • Hector suggested capturing data from questionnaire and creating a report to see % of clinics that are and are not youth friendly 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Milton will set up brainstorming session to develop questionnaire. Next step would be to recruit and train youth to be our “secret shoppers”.
7. Co-Chair Elections	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • This will be Hector’s last meeting so a new co-chair is needed. Shane was nominated for co-chair. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Milton to discuss further with Shane.
8. External Meeting Updates	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jamill met someone from teenline (Daniela) at an event he went to and discussed teen yellow pages. He suggested connecting with Tim. • Daniel: SYPP Center created Youth Adult Partnership trainings. They are 2-8 hr free trainings. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tim will connect with Daniela. • Daniel will email link for members to share with community partners.
<p>Meeting adjourned: 4:00 p.m. Next meeting: June 26, 2013 from 2 – 4 p.m. @ Magic Johnson Foundation.</p>		